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At a glance: the latest coronavirus vaccine developments in BSW 

 

• It was announced earlier this week that while there would be no universal 
vaccine offer to children aged between 12 and 16, there would be a targeted 
vaccination programme for some children who are more at risk to Covid-19 
 

• It is estimated that a further 184,000 vaccinations are needed across BSW to 
get us to a point where 80 per cent of people in all age groups have had both 

doses, and with approximately 191,000 vaccine appointments currently 
booked in the system between now and September, we remain on course to 
reach this target 

“In line with the government’s roadmap to reopening, the majority of 
coronavirus-related restrictions in England were removed on Monday 19 
July. 
 
“While each person will have their own view on the politics of this 
decision, we in the NHS must stay focused on the vaccination 
programme, and continue encouraging people to come forward and get 
protected.  
 
“As mentioned previously, we are now offering vaccines without an 
appointment, and I’m pleased to say that even more walk-in clinics have 
opened up in the last seven days. 
 
“The Corn Exchange in Devizes and ABC Drug Store in Downton, near 
Salisbury, are now also offering the public to walk in to get their vaccine 
on certain days in our continued endeavour to maximise every 
opportunity to increase the number of people living in our communities to 
have the vaccine.  
 
“We have made considerable progress in vaccinating more than two 
thirds of all people aged between 18 and 29, and we are hopeful that this 
more-flexible approach will help persuade any person who has yet to 
receive their vaccine to come forward. 
 
“Of course, our walk-in clinics remain open to people of all ages, so 
please do continue supporting us in advertising these to as many of our 
local residents as possible.  
 
“It would also be greatly appreciated if our partners could lend their 
support in spreading the message that second doses cannot be given out 
early, and that people hoping to receive their second vaccination less 
than eight weeks after their first will unfortunately be turned away.” 
  

Gill May,  
Director of Nursing and  
Quality  
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• Vaccines will be given to hospital inpatients throughout September as part of 
the phase three booster programme that will run during the autumn  

 

• A team of mobile vaccinators will travel across the region next week to 
provide second doses to care home residents and vulnerable housebound 
people who have yet to be fully vaccinated  

 

• We are committed to bringing a pop-up vaccination site to the centre of Bath 
to replace the recent walk-in clinic that had been based inside the Pavilion 

 

• A number of easily accessible city centre venues are being explored for this 
venture, and we will provide an update as soon as possible  

 

• The previously advertised one-day pop-up clinic at Swindon Town Football 
Club, which was due to open last weekend, had to be cancelled because of 
the extremely warm weather 

 

• Like Bath, our teams continue to look for potential venues for another pop-up 
clinic in Swindon town centre 

 
 
Vaccination progress to date 

 
 


